Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
Thomas Manley, Marie Moothoo, William Dempsey, John McCarthy, Noel Rochford,

 Mary McCallion, Ronald Medici, Una Duffy, Margaret Osborne, Maria Moyse, 

Margaret Corcoran, Barbara Thowe and Joseph Gibson.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, 
Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, Fr John McKeon, 
#Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Callista Ogbogu,
 Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, 
Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell,
 Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam, Mary Williams, and Canon William Young.
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:

Gary Enever, aged 61 years of Marshalls Drive Romford 
His Funeral will take place at Bentley Crematorium on Friday 5th July at 2.30pm.

Mary Wright, aged 94years

Her funeral Mass will take place here at St Edward’s on Tuesday 9th July at 12noon
 and then to Forest Park Crematorium.
 Alan Witted formally of this parish. His funeral will take place in Suffolk on Tuesday 

23rd July. Please contact his daughter Timandra on 07971776383 for details.

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.                      
Gift Aid

Many thanks to all parishioners who are members of the Gift Aid Scheme.  In the last tax year we were able to receive £12,285.21 from the government as a result of parishioners’ membership of the scheme. We urge all tax payers to join the scheme. There is no cost to you.  We can claim 25p for every £1 donated.  £1 becomes £1.25, £10 becomes £12.50. We would also ask parishioners to consider contributing via standing order.  This will help the parish reduce its banking and administration costs and in our increasingly cashless society it eliminates the need to find money before you attend mass.  A standing order can be completed for your weekly donation and if you wish a second form can be completed for the monthly building fund. Gift Aid and Standing Order forms can be found at the back of the church.  Once completed, the Standing Order Mandate can be sent directly to your bank and the Gift Aid Declaration returned to the Gift Aid Officer via the Parish Office. Your forms will of course be handled confidentially by our Gift Aid officer. If you have any queries please contact the Finance Committee via the Parish office on 01708 740308 or confidentially by email to our Gift Aid officer at romford-giftaid@dioceseofbrentwood.org Please pray about your offerings and remember that the offerings are an integral part of the Mission of the Church.

Congratulations
 to the following Altar Servers who received Wooden Crosses/Medals last weekend.
St. Stephen Silver Medal (for 10 years of serving) 

Gabrielle O’Donoghue
St. Stephen Medal (for 4 years of serving)
 Lucy Bacon, Lorenzo Basco Michael Carter, Joshua Davies,

 Daniel Donegan, Hannah Kelly, Amy Kelly, Erin O’Mahony,
 Jessica Prendi, Shayne Gray and Esther Rotimi

Wooden Cross (for 1 year serving) 
Cassandra Miners, Amaechina & Chinedum Nwanemuogh, 
Lewis Pamposa, Jessica Tam and Karolinka Wojewodka.

The Sick and Retired Clergy Fund The retiring collection raised £562.25. Bless you for your generosity. 

Peter’s Pence Peter’s Pence is the name given to the financial support offered by the faithful to the Holy Father as a sign of their sharing in the concern of the Successor of Peter for the many different needs of the Universal Church. The Diocesan 2nd Collection will be taken up after all Masses this weekend.

Holy Communion for the First Time 2019/2020 – Please collect a form at the back of the Church to register your intention to apply for your Child(ren) to join the Programme this September.  Places are limited and preference will be given to Children who worship regularly and reside within our Parish Boundary.  Further details of the Application process will be announced in newsletter in the next couple of weeks.

A Message from Fr Tom to parents of children in Year 5 In the autumn term, you will be required to apply for a secondary school place for your child for September 2020. If your child is a baptised Catholic and you are intending to apply for one or more Catholic secondary schools, you will be required to obtain a Certificate of Catholic Practice from the priest of the church where you normally attend Sunday Mass (this includes Saturday Vigil Mass). Do not assume that, if you slip in discreetly at the back of the church during Mass, I will recognise you. If you think I should know who you are but might have forgotten, please remind me! If you have any questions about the process, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Mrs Kelsey will be retiring from St Peter’s after 47 years of faithful and committed service to our Parish School. A Book of Special Thanks to which all are invited to leave a message will be available in the school office from 1st July.  Alternatively, messages may be sent via email to office@st-peters.havering.sch.uk If anyone wishes to contribute to a leaving gift please come directly to the school office. 

Strawberry Teas Thank you to everyone that supported our Strawberry Teas. We raised £250 to be divided between BCYS, Abbotswick House and St Francis Hospice. 

Bingo All are welcome to join us for an evening of Bingo in the Community Centre on Thursday 4th July 7.30pm for 8pm start.

Quiz Night hosted by the Knights of St Columba in aid of St Francis Hospice. Saturday 6th July in the Community Centre from 7.30pm – 10. 30pm.The event is for families and all children are welcome (under supervision). There will be a raffle and quiz prizes. Max of six per team. Nibbles provided please bring your own refreshments/drinks.
This Week in Church 

Saturday 29th      

6.30pm
Martin McNeela RIP (Crane)         

Sunday 30th       
     
9.30am
Teresa Noble RIP (Pitkin)        



11.30am 
The People of the Parish   

Monday 1st             
12noon 
Dec’d Relatives & Friends of Kathleen Ryan (F) 
Tuesday 2nd         

12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion     
Wednesday 3rd  


12noon
Holy Souls (Herbert)      
Thursday 4th                        8.30am         Service of the Word/Holy Communion    
 
Friday 5th            
 
12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion    
Saturday 6th       

6.30pm
Agnes Carey RIP (Carey) 
Sunday 7th        
     
9.30am
General Charles Mainguy RIP (Geary)


11.30am 
The People of the Parish    
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.

Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm, or by appointment.
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

What’s On?
Mon 1st      
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 2nd     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Fr Tom Hospital

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre
Weds 3rd    
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Fri 5th          
St Edwards Preschool
9.00am-3.00pm
Parish Hall
Sat 6th   
Marriage & Family Life
10.30am-4pm        Brentwood Cathedral
Sun 7th    
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre

	 

              [image: image1.png]AORIRKRS

RRRRRSA

_:





	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 

  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield    


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop 

and we belong to the Havering Deanery.

We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 
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SS Peter and Paul (C)

30th June 2019 
On this day we celebrate the feast of the two great apostles, Peter and Paul. One was with Jesus from the beginning of his ministry and accompanied him until the end. His faith was sorely tested by seeing his Messiah suffer. The life of the other was dramatically changed by an encounter with the Risen Jesus. From persecuting Christians he became a preacher of the faith. The gospels provide many stories about St Peter, which might have been chosen for today's feast. The reading from the Gospel of Matthew tells of Peter's faith in Jesus as the Messiah. His declaration of faith leads to his commissioning by Jesus. Despite the trials he will face, Peter's faith endures. Our second reading reminds us that St Paul spent his life travelling and proclaiming the gospel beyond the confines of Judaism. He 'fought the good fight' to the end. While Peter is commonly recalled as the one who preached to the people of Israel, Paul is revered as the 'apostle of the gentiles'. In fact both of them preached to both Jew and Gentile. The heart of Paul's message, the heart of his gospel, is that we are saved by our faith in Christ. This faith was already expressed by Peter as he accompanied Jesus in his ministry. The same faith is what Paul came to know by a 'revelation' of the Risen Jesus. Christ's disciples today have come to know the good news because people like Peter and Paul were brave enough to give their lives for it and to proclaim it to the whole world. 
